DRAFT –4/19/05
           FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

April 14, 2005
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

      session at 5:00 p.m. with President Luz E. Vargas presiding.  This meeting   
      was held in the Anthony Elementary Cafeteria located on 600 Fourth Street 

      in Anthony, New Mexico.

Roll Call
      Board Members present were Ms. Luz E. Vargas, Mr. James Dino Anastasia, 
      Mr. Gregg Martinez, and Ms. Maria E. Saenz.  Mr. Fred Garza arrived at 5:35 

      p.m.  
Pledge & 
2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Mr. Martinez read the mission state-
Mission 
     ment.  
Statement       
        
3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence


      A.   Superintendent’s Report – Supt. Haugen thanked Anthony Elem. 
Principal Ms. Marquez and her staff for hosting the meeting and for the 
setup arrangement.  Anthony Elementary students performed Mexican
dances for the Board.   

1.  Take Ten for Your School—Desert Pride Academy—Mr. Efren 

     Yturralde, Principal, said that DPA has a population of 326 students.  

      Students range from 14 to 21 years of age; 42% are female and 58% 

      are male.  He said that the four core subjects are taught in a self-
      paced program; the electives are all academic related such as 
      Mexican-American History, Journalism, Creative Writing, Calculus, 
      Trigonometry, etc.  Students must have 28 credits and pass the NM 
      Competency Exam to receive their high school diploma.  He said 
      that the project recovery program for dropouts in the past three years 
      has recruited 329 students that were not enrolled in GISD.  When 
      students graduated from DPA they are ready to begin their post 
      graduate education.  Two students gave their testimony of how DPA 

      has help them and has changed their lives.   

     Ms. Vargas thanked the Principal, staff, and students of DPA.  She   

     pledged the Board’s continued support of DPA.  

     Supt. Haugen thanked the Principal and staff of DPA for the help they

     provide students.

2.  Ms. Ann Steinhoff said they have preliminary plans for pre-
     kindergarten at Gadsden and how they are going to expand.  She said 
     they are planning to write a grant to ask for some of the Governor’s 
     pre-kinder funds.  The pre-kindergarten program is named “On 

     Track”.  Ms. Steinhoff summarized the projected program 
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    expansion.  She also spoke about program goals, the goals for children 

    and for teachers. 

  


3. Supt. Haugen said that he received a letter from the State Dept. 

    congratulating and thanking Desert View Elementary for their 

    participation in the Fulbright program.  Supt. Haugen thanked Ms. 

   Yturralde and her staff for participating in that program.   He said he 
   also got a letter from the Secretary of Education informing him that the 
   state has an incentive program for school improvement whereby they 
   provide additional funds for schools that are showing significant 
   improvement primarily in math and reading based upon the testing.  He 
   said that Desert View was awarded $21,944.00 for the school to 
   develop a committee and determine what they want to do with those 
   funds to continue the improvement of the school in support of their 
   EPSS.  Supt. Haugen said he passed a flyer for the inspiration award.  
   This is a program that is sponsored by the college board and the criteria 
   explaining about the program and the application process.  Gadsden
   High School staff applied for this award and Mr. Foster was notified 
   that GHS was awarded a plaque and $25,000 to keep supporting the 
   initiative to keep on going.  Supt. gave the Board handouts from the 
   State Budget Workshop held in Santa Fe.  
Board Pres. 
      B.   Board President’s Report—Ms. Vargas thanked Ms. Marquez, Mr. 

Report

Montaño, and Ms. Smith for hosting the Board meeting.  Ms. Vargas 

commented on her trip to Spain.  She said she came back with a renewed

sense of commitment to the Bilingual Program.  She asked the Board 

Members if they want to be part of the Blue Ribbon Committee.   Ms. 
Vargas asked for volunteers to the DABCC Advisory Board.  The Board 
agreed to have Ms. Saenz and Mr. Martinez as members to the DABCC 

Advisory Board.  
Board 

      C.   Board Member—Mr. Garza thanked Ms. Marquez, Mr. Montaño, and 

    
Ms. Smith for hosting the meeting.  Mr. Garza announced that Mr. 

Carlos Lowenberg is now in the El Paso Athletic Hall of Fame. 
Mr. Martinez informed the Board of the DABCC Board Meeting that 

was held on April 11, 2005.




Mr. Anastasia said that he looks forward to having the Board Meetings in 

different school locations so that the Board is more accessible to the 

teachers and the public.




Ms. Saenz said she enjoyed the student program.  She said she attended a 




Gadsden Foundation Meeting.  She thanked everyone that contributes to 

this scholarship foundation.  She said she has attended several budget 

meetings and thanked Ms. Nava for explaining some of the funding that 

is provided by the legislation.

Student Rep.
      D.   
Student Representative – Absent. 
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Modification
4.  Modification of the Agenda—Supt. Haugen requested that the two discussion    

of the Agenda 
     items be removed from the agenda and be placed on the agenda after the 

     approved audit is received from the state.  Ms. Saenz moved to approve the 
     Agenda as modified.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  
     Motion carried unanimously.  
Consent
5.  Consent Agenda—Mr. Garza moved to approve the Consent Agenda as   

Agenda 
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 

     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
6.  Open Forum—Ms. Archuleta spoke against the change in the district’s payday


      schedule.  



     Ms. Hernandez said she had some concerns in reference GHS attendance 

     office.  Since this is a personnel issue, Ms. Vargas asked Ms. Hernandez to 

     stay and go with the Board to closed session after the open session to discuss 

     with the Board her concerns.  
 7.  Action Items—None.
CHS Project
      A.  Chaparral High School – 2005—Supt. Haugen said Mr. Boyd is 
requesting approval to advertise to go out to bid for the construction of 

Chaparral High School.  Mr. Alley, Architect, said that this high school 

is unique and will be a state of the art school in New Mexico.  Mr. Alley
explained the design plans.  He said that when this school is complete in 
2008, it will house 2000 students, but this first phase is being built to 
house 500 students for the first two grade levels which are 9th and 10th 
grades for school year 2006-2007.  Mr. Alley specified all the proposed 
construction that will go to bid. Mr. Garza moved to approve the request 

to advertise to go out to bid for the Chaparral High School construction 

after state approval is received.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of 
the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

District

      B.  District Daycare Centers—Supt. Haugen said Ms. Garcia has 
Daycare
            submitted recommendations to remedy the shortfall situation of the
Centers

            daycare centers.  He and Ms. Garcia summarized the recommendations. 
            With these changes, Ms. Garcia projected an income of $14,500.  Mr.

            Anastasia requested breakdown of every expenditure by the managers

            for this past year.  Mr. Garza requested Ms. Garcia to do an investigation 

            on daycare student attendance.  Mr. Garza moved to table this agenda 
            item.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 

            carried unanimously.       
Part-Time                C.  Part-Time Employee Resolution—Supt. Haugen said that the Board needs 

Employees
            to approve or not approve those employees that work more than 15 but  

Resolution
            less than 20 hours per week, as to whether the Board is going to 
participate in providing them with insurance benefits.  The State does      

allow the Board to provide this benefit for these employees.  Supt. 

Haugen said that currently there are 8 employees at an expense to the 
district of $15,000 a year.  He is requesting the Board to either 
reauthorize the continuation of this resolution for insurance benefits for
 NMPSIA or to not authorize this benefit for those part-time employees.  
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Supt. Haugen recommended to grandfather for a year everybody that is 

currently employed and is part-time (15 to 20 hours per week) but do not 

add any new person to this type of a benefit.  Some Board members were 

against this recommendation.  After discussion, Supt. Haugen recom-

mended that the Board not authorize these benefits for the mentioned 

part-time employees.  The benefit will be terminated on June 30th and not 

renewed on July 1st.   Mr. Garza moved to approve the superintendent’s 
recommendation.  Motion carried unanimously.        
PSCOC

      D.  2005 PSCOC Facilities Master Plan—Supt. Haugen said that on March 

Facilities

24 the Public Schools Facilities Authority (PSFA) came out with the 
Master


rankings of the schools in the state in terms of worst to best in school 
Plan


facilities.  Supt. Haugen said that in December the Board was looking 
at what they thought was best in district needs and decided it was a new 
elementary school in Anthony/Berino.  This was the top priority.  The 
next priority was a middle school in the northern part of the district near 
San Miguel.  Chaparral High School Phase 2 was a third priority.  He 
said the PSFA ranks Gadsden Middle School at number 50, the next one 
is Gadsden High School at number 102, so Supt. Haugen is asking to 
change the priority list so that it matches better with the PSFA’s ranking 
of the schools in terms of the Capital Outlay application. He said that 

constructing a new northern middle school at the San Miguel site would 

address the Gadsden Middle School in terms of the growth problem.  
Supt. Haugen also recommended that priority no. 11 La Mesa Pre-Kinder 
be added to the new proposed PSCOC priority list. Ms. Saenz moved to 
approve the Superintendent’s recommendation.  Supt. Haugen recom-

mended approval of the motion.  Ms. Vargas, Mr. Anastasia, Mr. 
Martinez, and Ms. Saenz voted yes; Mr. Garza voted no.  Motion carried.    
Youth

      E.   Youth Empowerment Strategies for Middle Schools—Supt. Haugen said 
Empowerment

that this is an agreement with the  Planned Parenthood of New Mexico Strategies for

and Gadsden I.S.D. to provide instructional services on family planning,
Middle Schools

and those types of issues, educational opportunities for middle school 
students.  This organization will work with the teachers to provide 
different types of instruction related to family planning.  Mr. Garza 

moved to approve the Youth Empowerment Strategies for Middle 

Schools.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 

carried unanimously.
Cooperative
      F.
Cooperative Agreement No. 00-0055—Supt. Haugen said that this is an 

Agreement

agreement for the Gold Mentor Program of the NM Program of the 
No. 00-0055

Aging and Long Term Care Dept. to provide mentoring services to 

Gold Mentor

GISD.  This agreement is between the Dept. of Vocational Rehabilitation 
Program

of NM Mentoring Diverse Abilities Program and GISD.   Mr. Garza 
moved to approve the Cooperative Agreement No. 00-0055 as presented.  
Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 
unanimously.        
               8.  Discussion Items – These items were removed from the agenda.
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Closed
               9.  Closed Session—Mr. Garza moved to go into closed Personnel Session 

Session

       Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.
       Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 
       unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:32 p.m.
Reconvened             Mr. Martinez moved to reconvene in Open Session.  Supt. Haugen recom-
In Open                    mended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   The Board 

Session                     reconvened in Open Session at 10:24 p.m. Only matters pertaining to   


Personnel Actions were discussed in Closed Session. 

Adjourned         10.  Mr. Garza moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

       approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

       the meeting at 10:25 p.m.

SUBMITTED BY:




APPROVED BY:

_________________________________

________________________________
Gregg Martinez, School Board Secretary


Luz E. Vargas, School Board President
